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Newsletter

President’s Message

Hello NHS members and welcome to the 2007 fall season! On behalf of the executive I'd
like to extend a warm thank you to Terry Bishop Stirling, who was President of the
organization for the last three years. Terry volunteered to stay on an extra year beyond the
original two year term and during that time worked tirelessly on several committees along
with her regular duties as president. This fall she will remain a dedicated executive
member but, as Past President, will finally get the opportunity to take a much deserved rest!
As the fall season begins we also say farewell to a couple of long-serving members of the
NHS executive, Jim Hiller and Fred Winsor. Both have given up countless hours of their time
to volunteer on behalf of the executive and we wish them the best of luck in the future.

If you have been doing any traveling ‘at home' this summer, it is likely that you will have
noted the heavy presence of historically motivated work. The history of Newfoundland and
Labrador has long provided a backdrop for music, art, literature and theatre. Over the past
few years there has been a surge of indigenous works at theatre festivals province-wide.
This summer | had the pleasure of seeing The Garden Party performed at Commissariat
House. As direct participants in the play, the audience stumbles into the middle of a full
fledged garden party taking place in the 1820s. Through a series of vignettes the audience
weaves through the old house listening to the monologues of the domestics, the rantings of
Patrick Morris who is desperate to have a few words with the Governor, and the heated
exchange between Bishop Fleming and Governor Cochrane. Consider the historical
resources that are utilized to research and create this type of work. The Garden Party
began as an experiment to determine if visitation could be increased at a provincial historic
site. However, this creative use of history employed several young performers for a summer
season and allowed the public to access a piece of history in a very animated and enjoyable
way.

Albeit a different medium, the NHS continues to play an important role in making history
accessible to the public. Our new Program Chair, Larry Coady, and his committee have a
wide variety of historical topics lined up for the fall and winter lecture series. There are also
murmurs of a possible symposium that could once again take us outside the overpass to
enjoy the colorful history of another region [funding permitting].

I would like to take this opportunity to extend my deepest sympathies to Dianne O'Mara and
the family and friends of John O’Mara on his sudden passing. | had the honor of working
with John on a committee a few years ago and experienced firsthand his passion and
commitment to the history and heritage of the province. He was a major contributor and
valued member of the history community and will be sadly missed.

On a lighter note, | would like to extend best wishes to long-time NHS member Anne
Budgell, who retired earlier this summer after a 34-year career with CBC. As the host of
Radio Noon and Cross Talk, Anne has always been incredibly supportive by plugging our
events on air and interviewing many of our speakers. Thanks for your support and we wish
you all the best. See you all Thursday, September 27™

Melanie Martin, President






